
	WHS PTA General Meeting
	2/28/24 WHS Library

	Attendees: Board – Bev Greene, Vicki Grubaugh, Pattie Small, Peter Butler, Alsu Ramazanova
 Parents & Staff: Becca Miller, Russ Martin, Claire Roosien, Aya Naunsky-Lansa

	Minutes: Pattie Small




Update on Kindergarten Teacher Issue by Vicki Grubaugh, 2 weeks ago parents went to the BoE zoom meeting because of the continued leave of Kindergarten teacher and lack of replacement. We’ve learned that the DCF investigation was concluded around Thanksgiving but have no replacement or permanent substitute as of yet. The reading teacher is currently teaching 3 days a week and para’s are reinforcing the classroom on the other days. NHS BoE has been nonresponsive to parent email enquiries on the continued investigation and as of this meeting no response has been received from the superintendents office. More parent involvement at BoE meetings is requested and interested parents should contact Vicki Grubaugh
Update on the Nursing Situation by Peter Butler – background the school although 2 buildings one campus has only 1 school nurse who is not allowed to leave the Whitney ave building for issues on Canner St. This situation was also brought up at the BoE meetings and more parent involvement is requested. Again, no response from the Department of Nursing as this position does not fall under the Superintendents purview
PTA advocated more parent communication on both of these issues, BOE meetings are every other week on Mondays and are conducted in person and on zoom

PTA nominating committee needs to be formed by the next general PTA meeting, 3 parents must form a committee to fill the open board positions of the PTA per PTA bylaws. 

ASP Update – 152 Student participants, still have available placements. Taekwondo is having belt ceremonies on the 8th and the 12th
Principal Updates – Principals Gethings and Clarino were at a Eli Whitney partnership meeting, update given by Peter Butler. Thanks for advocating for our students. They are planning the spring fair, 3-8 Art Night, no date for ice skating at this time (updated Ice Skating on 3/8), Book Bowl excitement and appreciation for the $600 from the PTA for new books

Finance Report – Spending down the overflow from previous years, increased principal funds, fundraising and ASP startup. Report was voted on 9 yes, 0 No

Planning for the Gala Silent Auction Fundraiser is underway, need a committee and volunteers who needs to secure donations. mActivity is hosting for free again this year and the date is April 27th. Contact Peter Butler to volunteer on the committee with Russ Martin. Claire Roosien will send out save the dates soon. 


